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2/17/2022 

PROPONENT of HB 2498 

 

Madam Chair Landwehr and the House Committee on Health and Human Services: 

COVID-19 vaccine should absolutely not be mandated for children to go to school or daycare!  This 

experimental vaccine has not been around long enough to know the long term affects.  What data they 

do have they don’t even want the public to know!! They want to keep it hidden for 45 years!!! What 

does that tell you?! It must not be good!!! Children are not even in the high-risk category for this 

disease.  If they are healthy children, why risk their health on this vaccine?  I have two young girls, and 

they will only get this vaccine over my dead body.  School or no school, they will not get the vaccine.  My 

family takes great pride in our health, fitness and clean eating.  We will fight this disease by being 

healthy and active.  We do not need the overreaching government to tell us what is healthy for our 

family.   

Please support this bill and prohibit the secretary of health and environment from requiring COVID-19 

vaccinations for children attending schools or daycare!!    

 

Sincerely, 

Kody Carlson  

St. Marys, Pottawatomie, Kansas 

House District 61 

 


